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Hospitality Students Shine! 
 
Over the school holidays some of our Year 12 Hospitality    
students engaged in work placement at the Sydney Royal 
Easter Show working in the Rural Students Café. Work    
placement is a mandatory HSC requirement within the       
Hospitality Curriculum Framework and minimum hours have 
been assigned to HSC VET courses within the Framework. 
Work placement is an important component of the course    
because it allows students to progress towards the       
achievement of the competencies that are needed for this   
industry.  

I am a very proud principal who received wonderful emails from the Vocational 
Education Curriculum Advisor and a Senior pathway Advisor about the calibre of 
our students and how they performed for the duration of their work placement. I 
have included excerpt from their emails below: 
 
“ …I had the pleasure of working with your Hospitality students and staff. I am 
writing this email to inform you of the wonderful way your students interacted with 
not only    external customers but also students from other schools. Your         

students always arrived early for service and were impeccably presented. They 
listened well to both chef Michael and myself and were always willing to ask 
questions to clarify instructions. While they all did an amazing job, one student 
was a standout among all staff running the café. Jordan was a pleasure to be 
around and many customers made mention of the friendly young man who could 
not do enough to ensure their visit was memorable.” 

“I write to let you know how pleased I was to have Glenwood High School attend 
and work at the Rural Students’ Café at the Sydney Royal Easter Show. The 
event was a huge success with media coverage adding to the hype.  
 
Your students worked hard and gained experience both in the kitchen and front 
of house. In particular I would like to commend Jordan for his hard work and  
personal growth during the time he spent in Sydney, but all students played a 
part in supporting their rural counterparts. 

Belinda Davis is to be commended for facilitating this opportunity for your       

students. Giving up her Easter to provide this opportunity for students is a big 
ask and she did this with enthusiasm.” 
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Congratulations Amy, Sophie, Lara, Victoria, Ryan, Jordan, Aamya and Katrina who have been 
positive role models for all of our students and for representing Glenwood HS in such a positive 
way. We are all very proud of you. A huge thank you to Mrs Davis, Year 12 Hospitality teacher, 
who gave up part of her holiday to ensure these Year 12 students had this wonderful learning 
opportunity. 

 

Youth Week 
 
During Week 1 of this term, Ms Dwyer and Mr Somvilaysack organised to have Blacktown 
City council youth Week Expo for our Year 10, 11 and 12 students. There was a range of  
activities for students to engage in around becoming familiar with the different mental health 
services that are on offer in our local area.  
 
The feedback from students was overwhelmingly positive and they loved how interactive the 
day was for them. Walking around the hall and watching students engage with each stall was 
very pleasing to see. Congratulations Ms Dwyer and Mr Somvilaysack for organising this 
event for our students.  
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Lest We Forget 
 
On the Friday 23 April the school came together for a special ANZAC Day Ceremony. The     
ceremony commemorated our veterans of whom we are very proud. This ceremony gave us an 
opportunity to remember those who have served our country and to reflect upon their selfless 
sacrifice.  ANZAC Day is an important day on our calendar which is rich in tradition and ritual. It 
was a wonderful way that we, as a school community, could remember and pay tribute to those 
who served our nation. 
 
Congratulations to all of our senior students who delivered their addresses with the proper      
respect and dignity that this ceremony deserves. The ceremony was made even more poignant 
with Chris and Malachi, representative from the Specialised Learning Hub, laying down the 
wreath at the front of the assembly, the beautiful singing of the Australian National Anthem by 
Abigail and Emily  and the playing of the last post by Ms Cross.   
 
Thank you to all the students involved: Luke, Amy, Samuel, Lucy, Ben, Natalia, Chris, Malachi, 
Aryan, Abigail, Emily and Ms Cross. Our thanks also go to Mr Leaver for the organisation of this 
meaningful and important ceremony on our school calendar. 

Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP) 
 
As I have already communicated in previous newsletters, last year, as a school and as a       
community, we started to ask ourselves what we wanted our Glenwood graduates to ‘look’ like 
when they left school. After extensive reflection, data analysis and consultation with all       
stakeholders we are very excited to have finalised our SIP.  
 
We have been able to collate all of the results and have been able to assemble them under 
three main strategic directions. As a school we decided to keep our strategic directions simple 
and relatable, while reflecting our core values. The Department has required that all schools 
across the state will have Student Attainment and Achievement as Strategic Direction 1 (SD1). 
As a school we also believe that we want all of our students to achieve and believe that all      
students should achieve one year’s growth from one year’s education. At Glenwood, we will    
refer to SD1 simply as Achieve. Our other Strategic Directions are Learn and Grow. 
 
Learn received a large input from all stakeholders, but we have been able to consolidate the  
data and have three main high impact areas that will fit under this heading. These are Quality 
Teaching, Innovative Practice and Student-Centred Learning. The same process was used to 
establish the main high impact strategies for Grow. Grow focuses on student Resilience,      
Wellbeing and Engagement. 
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We believe that all three of our strategic directions need each   
other in order for us to be able to have productive, educated and 
well-adjusted young adults when they leave Glenwood HS. If our 
students have great learning    experiences they will Achieve and 
will be well adjusted and Grow. If they Achieve, they will feel great 
about themselves and  continue to Grow and Learn. All three are 
interdependent as depicted in the graphic.  

This is a very important document that underpins our future      
directions. I want to thank everyone who has contributed to its   
development and a very special thank you to Ms Powter,           
Ms Yeliseev and Ms Levett who led the development of this      
document.  

Each of our Strategic Directions have a number of Teams that will be responsible for driving 
change within the school. As a school, we have decided that some of our Teams require an     
avenue for student voice. Therefore, a number of Teams will be calling for student volunteers to 
be active members. The SRC will be speaking to their year groups and calling for student      
nominations later in the term.   
 
Don’t forget that the Strategic Improvement Plan is available on our website. https://glenwood-
h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-planning-and-reporting.html   
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Athletics Carnival 
 
It’s a great time of year for athletics and hopefully next week the weather will be kind to us and 
allow all our participating athletes to shine. We will all be heading off to Blacktown Sports Centre, 
which is an excellent complex for our annual athletics carnival. Our House Captains have been 
busy organising additional fun events for those students who may not necessarily excel in      
athletics, but still want to get out and show house spirit by gaining valuable house points for their 
house. 
 
I wish all competitor’s the very best of luck and I am definitely looking forward to watching Year 
12 enjoy their final athletics carnival, especially at the end of the day with the annual Year 12 
race. 

https://glenwood-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-planning-and-reporting.html
https://glenwood-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-planning-and-reporting.html
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  ANZAC DAY 2021 

On Friday 23rd April Glenwood High School held it's ANZAC Day Ceremony. The ceremony 
commemorates the sacrifices of the men who landed at Gallipoli during World War One. On the 
25th of April 1915, the shores of the Gallipoli Peninsula were descended upon by  Australian 
and New Zealand forces, 16,000 strong. Their objective was to relieve Russian troops fighting 
the Turkish along the Caucasus Front and to aid the allied naval operations   taking place in the 
Dardanelles Straits. On the same day as the order to land onshore and dig in had been given, 
2,000 men had been killed. The campaign would last eight months and see a total of 8,700 men 
die from wounds or disease before the orders to retreat were finally given. On the first            
anniversary of the landing, then Acting Prime Minister, George Pearce, titled the day ANZAC 
Day.  Ceremonies were held in every state by the 1920s each 25th of April and continue to do 
so. ANZAC Day is a day for commemoration for all past and currently serving Australian and 
New Zealand Army Corps, it is a day to honour the sacrifices paid but also one to monument 
the courage, perseverance and mateship that these soldiers exemplify. The tradition of  ANZAC 
ceremonies must continue to live on so that we may never forget.  
 
By Lucy North (Year 11) 
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Youth Expo 2021 
'On the 22

nd
 of April, Years 9, 11 and Year 12 participated in National Youth Week activities. 

Youth Week is an opportunity for young people to express their ideas and views, act on issues 
that affect their lives, and create and enjoy activities and events. Youth Week started as a NSW 
government initiative in 1989 and became a national event in 2000 as a joint Australian          
government, state, territory and local government initiative. Blacktown City Council brought the 
experience of Youth Week to Glenwood High School by running a Youth Week Expo. The theme 
for this year’s Youth Week was ’Together more than ever.’    

 The following services were at Glenwood High School on the day; Salvation Army, Streetlight 
Australia, Girl Guides, Headspace, Wesley Mission, TAFE NSW, Blacktown City Council,        
Blacktown Area Community Centres and Integrated Violence Prevention Response Services. The 
vendors on the day ran activities in the school hall with the students getting to know the local    
services in the area. Students really enjoyed the day with a number of students looking how to  
further engage with the services in the future. It was the first time a Youth Week Expo was held at 
Glenwood High School which was organised by Miss Dwyer and Mr Somvilaysack. Thank you to 
all the services that came out on the day to show our students what is available outside of school 
for them to be a part of!' 
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Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) will continue at 

Glenwood High School this term. Students from all 

grades  will be working on a variety of PBL value        

lessons to enhance their knowledge and build skills in 

respecting themselves, others and property.  

PBL focus for Term 2: 

RESPECT 

What are students looking at in Term 2, 2021? 
 
PBL value lessons will be taught every Monday morning during connect with a focus on Respect. 

These lessons will require students to refer back to the PBL matrix which will help them gain an 

understanding of the behaviour expectations at Glenwood. They will also learn about how they 

can demonstrate respect in the classroom, playground and community.  

 

 
  
PBL Reward Scheme 
 
As part of the new school planning process, there has been a re-organisation of whole-school 
teams to drive progress over the next few years. As part of this, one of the newly developed 
teams is the ‘PBL Reward Scheme’ team. This team has the focus in 2021 in reviewing our    
current reward scheme, collating data from both students and staff to see where improvements 
can be made, and then making the changes ready for implementation in 2022. While a number of 
staff are involved in this team, they are eager to gain input and involvement from students 
throughout the year. Information will be released shortly to students about how to sign up for the 
team, so they should listen closely to messages in Connect and their SRC representatives. 
 

Yours in positivity, 
The PBL Team 

Week Value Focus 

1 No PBL 

2 - 10 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Respect 
For self, others, 
property. 

Week 2 - What does Respect mean? 
Week 3 - Respect in our Matrix 
Week 4 - Respect - self 
Week 5 - Respect - others 
Week 6 - Respect - property 
Week 7 - Reconciliation Week activity 
Week 8 - Respect - phones/AirPods/headphones 
Week 9 - Queen’s Birthday 
Week 10 - Respect - uniform 



 

9 

The Redgum                                  Issue 1  Term 2,  30 April 2021 

 Year 12 VET Hospitality  

Hospitality students at the Rural Students' Café 
  
Year 12 VET Hospitality were lucky enough to be selected to complete work placement service 
periods in the Rural Students’ Café at the Easter Show.  Glenwood High School students -      
Aamya, Amy, Jordan, Katrina, Lara, Ryan, Sophie and Victoria worked alongside students from 
other  schools to prepare and serve locally-inspired food. 
 
The students worked hard and gained experience both in the kitchen and front of house. They 
were commended on the wonderful way they interacted with not only external customers but also 
students from other schools to facilitate the effective running of a very busy café. It enabled them 
to use their skills in all areas of the hospitality industry to comfortably prep and serve around 130 
plates of food a day and over 200 beverages. 
 
Under the fantastic guidance of Chef Michael in the kitchen area, students took part in activities 
such as preparation of hot, cold, sweet and savoury foods for the tasting plate that was         
thoroughly enjoyed by so many customers. They used large industrial food preparation        
equipment, decorated, presented and plated food items. It allowed them to gain an                  
understanding of the importance of teamwork in the kitchen and the presentation of food so   
every plate looks identical. 
 
In the front of house area, Manager Robyn’s expertise assisted students to improve and display 
their skills in many areas of service. Students participated in activities such as preparation of   
service equipment, order taking, greeting customers, service of food and beverages, liaising with 
the kitchen, clearing tables, use of electronic payment system, money handling and preparation 
of both hot beverages and mocktails. 
 
The students were excellent representatives of Glenwood High School as they took part in every 
activity with interest and enthusiasm. It was wonderful to receive plenty of positive feedback     
regarding the efforts of Glenwood students from staff from other schools, the café managers and 
external customers. Although these students gave up time in their holidays to work in the cafe, 
I’m sure they found the experience an extremely rewarding and valuable one that they would 
happily participate in again if given the chance! Well done Aamya, Amy, Jordan, Katrina, Lara, 
Ryan, Sophie and Victoria. 
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Year 8 Technology Mandatory are continuing to work with textile products for a more sustainable 
future. Students have used bees wax on 100% cotton to create a reusable lunch or left over food 
wrap. Year 8 then got back to using the sewing machine and fabric decorative techniques to  
produce a cutlery pouch to reduce the use of plastic take away cutlery. Term 2 will see Year 8 
create a LED circuit and apply this to a decorative mask to enhance the theme they have        
selected. 
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Glenwood Makes a splash at the Macquarie Zone  Swimming Carnival 

It has been a very busy, yet successful time for our swimmers.  
 
The Macquarie Zone Carnival was held at Blacktown Pool on the 5

th
 of March. Glenwood came 

a very close 2
nd

, missing out on first place overall by only a few points. A very successful day 
with most of our swimmers progressing through to Sydney West.  
 
Age Champions  
• 14 years boys Alexander   
• 15 years boys Adam   
• 13 years girls Jade    
• 14 years girls Ellie   
• 15 years girls Hannah    
• Special Mention to Georgi who also swam in multi class events and progressed through to 

Sydney West 
 

First in relays: 
 
• Boys 13 years relay – Arav, Liam, Jayden, Justin 
• Girls 14 relay – Rianna, Erin, Amy, Ellie 
• Girls 16 years relay – Hannah, Tamarisi, Tiana, Tiffany 
• Girls medley relay – Jade, Tiana, Ellie, Hannah 
• Girls 6  X 50 relay (the fastest girl in each age group) – Georgi, Jade, Ellie, Hannah, Tiana, 

Nicole 
• All age 12 X 50 relay, the 6 fastest boys and 6 fastest girls – Thomas, Tru, Daniel,  Joshua, 

Alexander, Adam, Jade, Amy, Rianna, Ellie, Tiana, Hannah  
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Sydney West Swimming Carnival  
 
The Sydney West carnival was held Tuesday April 20

th
, at SOPAC, Homebush. A big day for our 

team of 22 swimmers, with many competing in multiple events. A big thank you to all of our relay 
swimmers and parents for providing support throughout the day.  
 
Our individual swimmers that placed and progressed through to Combined High Schools, State 
Swimming Carnival: 
 
• Alexander   – 1

st
 100 Butterfly, 1

st
 200 Freestyle, 1

st
 100 Freestyle, 1

st
 100 Backstroke, 2

nd
 50 

Freestyle, 12 x 50 relay 
 
• Ellie   – 1

st
 200IM, 1

st
 200 Freestyle, 1

st
 100 Breaststroke, 1

st
 100 Freestyle, 1

st
 50 Freestyle, 

14 yrs relay, Medley relay, 6 X50 relay, 12 x 50 relay 
 
• Georgi   – 2

nd
 50 Freestyle multi class, 3

rd
 50 Backstroke multi class, (she has also qualified 

for 3 other events where times were submitted), 6 x 50 relay 
 
• Adam  -1

st
 100 Freestyle, 1

st
 100 Backstroke, 1

st
 50 Freestyle (also qualified for 400        

Freestyle), 12 x 50 relay 
 
• Hannah  - 1

st
 100 Butterfly, 1

st
 200 Freestyle, 1

st
 100 Freestyle, 1

st
 50 Freestyle                

(also qualified for 800 Freestyle, 400 Freestyle), 16 relay, Medley relay, 6 x 50 relay, 12 x 50 
relay 

 
• Jade   – 2

nd
 200 Freestyle, 3

rd
 100 Breaststroke, 3

rd
 100 Freestyle, (also qualified for 400   

Freestyle), 14 relay, Medley relay, 6 x 50 relay, 12 x 50 relay.  

A huge congratulations to all relay teams. All relay teams improved upon their entry time by 
many seconds and all progress through to CHS which will be held Wednesday 28

th
 April to     

Friday 30
th
 April.   

 

A huge thank you to our wonderful Yr 12 representative, Daniel . Daniel has competed in every 
swimming carnival since Year 7, in many events, and has represented at all levels though to 
CHS.  
 
Best of luck to all. 
Thanks, Mrs Davies, Ms Southall 
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Sports News…... 

Cross Country 2021  
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Glenwood High School has been given the opportunity to facilitate the Girl Guides 
program in terms 2 and 3 for Year 7 girls. The girl guides program is Australia’s          
leading organisation for girls and young women in leadership. Girl guides provides 
non-formal education for girls, giving them the opportunity to participate in             
experiences that build their confidence and connect them to their identity.  
 
All programs and activities are girl-led empowering the girls to use their voice in 
choosing their own path, helping them realise their full potential while providing fun, 
friendships and adventure.  
 
Some key focus areas Girl Guides provides to our Year 7 girls includes team and 
community mindedness, resilience and confidence in their abilities and interests as 
well as power to make a difference.  

A group of Year 7 girls have been participating in the program for the past two weeks in school. So far, these     
students have found Girl Guides to be useful in teambuilding and learning key life skills. In week one students 
complete a tie dye activity where they produced patterns on a tote bag using purple cabbage dye.  

 

In the second week of Girl Guides students then decorated these tote bags with 
themes from the sustainable development goals. The purpose of this activity 
was to build a connection between the global goals and  advocacy. 
  
Students learnt that they could advocate for anything they are passionate about 
and discussed different forms of advocacy. We look forward to all the exciting 
activities and programs Girl Guides has to offer over the next two terms. 

I think it’s fun I like how my friends are there and the teachers are nice – Ebony 

Girl guides is cool, we get to do different things. At first, I thought it was where 
you learn skills which we do, but also doing really fun activities. So, you’re  
learning while having fun with other people - Sarah 

Girl Guides is fun, we get to try different things which helps me - Ella 
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30th April 2006    In Australia rescuers made voice contact 
with two miners trapped a half mile beneath the earth for 
nearly a week. Todd Russell (34) and Brant Webb (37) 
were trapped from April 25 when a small earthquake 
caused a rock collapse at the Beaconsfield Gold Mine. 
One of their co-workers was killed in the quake.  

 4 May 1864, the first brown trout eggs ever             
successfully shipped to Australia hatched in the cool 
waters of Plenty River, Tasmania – causing a ripple  
effect for both fishing and conservation that endures to 
this day.  

1 May  1994  Ayrton Senna was a Brazilian racing driver who 
won the Formula One Driver’s Championship in 1988, 1990 and 
1991. Senna is one of three Formula One drivers from Brazil to 
win the World Championship and won 41 Grands Prix and 65 
pole positions. He died in an accident leading the 1994 San   
Marino grand Prix driving for the Williams team. 

2 May 1611  The Authorized Version of the Bible (King James 
Version) was first published, and became the standard English 
language Bible.  

3 May 1841 New Zealand was declared a British colony. 

5 May 1494 On 2nd voyage to New World 
Christopher Columbus sights Jamaica, landing 
at Discovery Bay 

 

6 May  1937, On this day in 1937, while    
landing at Lakehurst, New Jersey, on its first 
transatlantic crossing of the year, the         
German dirigible Hindenburg burst into 
flames and was destroyed, killing 36 of the 97 
persons aboard.  

https://www.historic-uk.com/HistoryUK/HistoryofEngland/The-King-James-Bible/
https://www.historic-uk.com/HistoryUK/HistoryofEngland/The-King-James-Bible/
https://www.britannica.com/technology/airship
https://www.britannica.com/topic/Hindenburg
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